



Yassine Tounsi <yassine01tounsi@gmail.com>

[Wikimedia TN] Hangout meeting wikiindaba

yamen bousrih <bousrihyamen@yahoo.com>

2 May 2017 at 00:38

Reply-To: yamen bousrih <bousrihyamen@yahoo.com>, lists@wikimedia.tn

To: "lists@wikimedia.tn" <lists@wikimedia.tn>

Hi,

As suggested by Mounir, we held this evening from 21h to 22h (Tunis time) our first online meeting related to Wikiindaba and below the minutes:

Participants (alphabetic order):

- Emna Mizouni
- Hamed Gamaoun (joined around 21:30)
- Houcem Eddine Turki
- Mounir Touzri
- Sami Mlouhi
- Yamen Bousrih
- Yassine Tounsi

1 - Meeting objectives:

Kick-off meeting to discuss the organisation of the Wikiindaba conference, the date, the venue and what should be the next steps

2 - Discussed points:

2.1 Conference venue:

Based on the framadate link created and share by Mounir <https://framadate.org/JIEWukzwwgZAd3o1Z>, and after discussing the different venues, all the Participants agreed that the best place should be the Hotel Africa in Tunis unless someone from the community have another suggestion.

2.2 Conference date:

The conference date was discussed initially during the African Meeting in Berlin and a Framadate link has been created with the dates suggested during that meeting <https://framadate.org/YpbDY2Xfu7hlZae3>. The dates have been proposed taking into account the calendar of the different Wikimedia events and especially the Wiki conference. Participants discussed the dates suggested and whether they can be impacted by the municipal elections and finished by agreeing that the best dates should be the 23-25 of Feb 2018.

2.2 Organisation Team:

Participants agreed to ask the community who would like to volunteer to be the "Project Manager" of the organisation of Wikiindaba providing that the volunteer has enough experience to organise such event.

Mounir shared the list of wikimedians who replied to the Participation Form and the committee that they would like to be involved.

| First and last name | E-mail | Committee |
|---------------------|----------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----------------------|
| Houcemeddine Turki | turkiabdelwaheb@hotmail.fr | Program, Scholarship |
| Hamed Gamaoun | hamed.gamaoun@gmail.com | Grants, Mediatization |
| Yassine Tounsi | tounsi.yassin@gmail.com | Grants |
| Helmi HAMDJ | helmoony@hotmail.com | Program |

| | | |
|-----------------------|----------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------------|
| Ayoub Fajraoui | ayoub.fajraoui@enit.utm.tn | Program |
| Youssef Ben Haj Yahia | yosefbhy@hotmail.com | Scholarship |
| Emna Mizouni | emna.mizouni@gmail.com | Program, Mediatization |
| Yamen Bousrih | bousrihyamen@yahoo.com | Grants, Program |

Participants agreed also that the organisation team will be open to any wikimedian from other Chapters/Groups (e.g. Isla and Douglas) who would like to help especially with the program and scholarships. Mounir suggested also that someone from Wikiindaba Ghana could help defining the output of the conference when requesting the grant (based on the output of last WikiIndaba).

Mounir highlighted that the grant must be submitted during the window defined by the WMF and that should be during October.

Finally Participants have been asked to think about whether we should keep the current conference logo or create a new one and most of the participants were keen to have a new logo and they were sure that Habib can suggest something interesting.

3 - Decisions taken:

- Conference Venue: Hotel Africa Tunis (unless there is a serious objection from other members of the community)
- Conference Date: 23-25 of Feb 2018 (unless there is a serious objection from other members of the community)
- Coordinate with other wikimedians from other Chapters/Groups to be involved in the organisation
- Ask the members of the community who would like to volunteer to be the "Organiser" of the conference
- Ask Habib if he can suggest a new logo for the conference

4 - Next steps:

- suggest a new meeting within 1 month to review the progress of the decisions taken.

5 - AOB:

After finishing discussing WikiIndaba:

- Sami informed us that he is visiting the House of Parliament to take photos of the MPs. Yamen Suggested whether he can also record their voice as well and how they pronounce their names.
- Yassine remembered us about the workshop/training that he will organise on the 6th of May and asked who would like to assist with him
- Participants agreed to have at least 1 meeting per month to discuss the group activity/program.

Thanks
Yamen

De : Mounir Touzri <touzrimounir@gmail.com>

À : Wikimedia Tunisie <lists@wikimedia.tn>

Envoyé le : Lundi 1 mai 2017 22h31

[Quoted text hidden]

[Quoted text hidden]